




















Report Summary 

As a geographically large, however relatively small- populated municipality, being the 

most westerly part of Niagara Region, thus sharing our western border with the City of 

Hamilton, we find ourselves in a unique position. At our current population and sitting on 

the cusp of huge growth potential, many of our Councillors feel that remaining part of 

the existing Niagara Region i.e. maintain the "status quo" is currently the best option for 

West Lincoln. 

We do however as a Council, recognize that being poised for the designated and 

expected growth in population for Smithville moving out toward 2051 and the associated 

housing potential within our existing urban boundary and additionally within our currently 

approved expanded urban boundary, requires that we maintain open minds about our 

future. 

If this standing committee, in gathering appropriate information, from all affected 

stakeholders throughout this process, eventually suggests to the Ministry of Municipal 

Affairs that governance reform is required in Niagara and if the Ministry then determines 

that a change in the governance structure in Niagara Region should be made, we very 

clearly, as previously outlined, feel that the "West Niagara" as one municipality of 

potentially 100,000 residents, is the best choice for West Lincoln. 

With both Grimsby and Lincoln moving steadily closer to being "built-out" due to 

continued long-term growth being confined by Lake Ontario, the Niagara Escarpment and 

Greenbelt legislation, West Lincoln with its availability of land would round out this future, 

new municipality's ability to continue building a wide variety of homes. The downside to 

having available land however is the inability for a small municipality such as ours to be 

able to fund the necessary water and wastewater infrastructure to get the necessary 

pipes in the ground to allow for currently approved and future housing starts. 

We recognize and support, that this Provincial government has identified the need for 

housing as a priority and thus desires to see more homes built as soon as possible. This 

is an undeniably important issue that will require input and financial support from all 

levels of government to make it happen as intended! 

The Township of West Lincoln is most appreciative of this opportunity to provide 

input regarding any potential changes to the governance structure of Niagara 

Region to this Provincial Standing Committee on Heritage, Infrastructure and 

Cultural Policy. 

Thank You. 
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